New Highland Elementary School

Site-Based Decision Making Meeting

January 12, 2007

Mrs. Goff called the meeting to order at 2:30 p.m.  Members in attendance: Mrs. Goff, J.D. Duncan, Pancy Jones, Rebecca Higdon, Kim Sweet, and Renee Cox.  Visitors present: Bill Hay, Linda Yates, Robyn Khan, Brandon Miles, Wanda Miller, Gena Mitchell, Lisa Greene, and Angie Rendon.

A motion was made by Renee Cox to extend the meeting time and Mrs. Goff seconded the motion.

The council reviewed the budget report and a motion to approve was made by Renee Cox and seconded by Kim Sweet.  Motion carried.

The council reviewed the minutes and a motion to approve was made by Mrs. Goff and seconded by Rebecca Higdon.  Motion carried.

New Business:

Senate Bill 168 Achievement Gap Deduction Target

The council discussed the Senate Bill 168 (Achievement Gap)  and the requirement to set a goal for the upcoming year.  The council determined the area of RACE to be the school’s biggest achievement gap.  Kim Sweet made a motion to approve this area of need and set a goal of a five-point gap reduction; J.D. Duncan seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

Mrs. Goff will report the area of achievement gap to Mrs. Mary Kaye Sanders, Central Office, by January 26th.  

Roundtable Presentation to the Board 

Mrs. Goff informed the council of the upcoming SBDM Roundtable Discussion to be held at Hardin County Board of Education on February 5th @ 5:15 p.m.  The council will have 15 minutes to share information and the board of education will have 15 minutes to ask the council questions.  The council will meet on January 19th @ 2:30 p.m. to get organized for the meeting. J.D. Duncan made a motion to approve date and time and Renee Cox seconded the motion.

Section 7 Needs Request

Mrs. Goff made a motion to discuss this at the March SBDM meeting and Renee Cox seconded the motion.  J.D. Duncan will submit another NEEDS SURVEY
 to the staff.

Test Score Review

Site Based Member, Rebecca Higdon, made a request for the New Highland’s Kentucky Performance Report.  Mrs. Goff went over report and explained areas of growth and declines.  Council will review report in detail at the special called meeting on Jan. 19th.

Lesson Plan Format

The council discussed a school concern over lesson plan format.  Dr. Sam Malloy, Central Office, reported to Mrs. Goff that she does not need site base approval for a lesson plan format.  Mrs. Goff has requested the following in lesson plans:

1. Objective

2. Core Content Number

3. Activity/Skill


4. Assessment

5. Highlight- Open Response/ On-Demand Writing

6. Core Content Vocabulary Words should be included in lesson plans

New Highland does not have a policy for lesson plan format.  The issue is whether or not instructional practices are under the SBDM council’s authority or day-to-day management, which is a principal’s responsibility.  Mrs. Goff will be consulting with KASA attorney, Wayne Young, and council will be waiting for feedback from HCEA/KEA.  Until further notice, Mrs. Goff will expect lesson plans to have the above-mentioned format.

Climate

The council discussed an anonymous survey to be sent to all staff members in regards to school climate.  The council would like for the CLIMATE COMMITTEE to create survey and distribute to staff.

Mrs. Goff made a motion to adjourn the meeting @ 4:30 and Renee Cox seconded the motion.

